Grange Infant School Franklin Road Rowner Gosport Hampshire PO13 9TS

Telephone: 023 9258 2984

Email:adminoffice@grange-inf.hants.sch.uk



Headteacher: Miss S Myers Deputy Head: Mrs E Poate

17th October 2024

Dear Parents,

We would like to offer a visit to **Fort Nelson** on **Thursday 14**<sup>th</sup> **November** as an enrichment activity for the children to enhance their learning about their next topic "If I had a time machine." The cost will be **£12.00** per child and includes transport to the Fort and 3 workshops on Victorian hospitals, hygiene and the soldiers of the Crimean War. The historical figure they will meet there, and the good work she did, will remain a surprise for the children. Please note that the cost of this trip has been heavily subsidised by the school.

Your child will need a packed lunch including a drink. All children will get a school lunch unless you would like to provide one yourself.

The children will need to be in full uniform. The activities will mainly be indoors but please provide a coat for moving between the minibuses and the buildings.

As part of the visit the children will have the opportunity to hear a cannon being fired. Ear defenders will be available but please indicate on the slip below if you think your child will be upset by the loud noise.

Please send in the money and the reply slip by **Friday 8<sup>th</sup> Nov 2024**. We will not have time to visit the shop so please do not send any pocket money with your child. Do not hesitate to come and see us if you have any questions or would like to help on the day.

Year 2 Team
Teal 2 Tealii
Year 2 Trip to Fort Nelson — Please return by Friday 8 <sup>th</sup> Nov 2024.
Childs Name:
Class:
I give permission for my child to go to Fort Nelson and I enclose the £12.00 cost of the trip.
My child will need a school packed lunch.
My child will be fine/ be upset with the noise of the cannon.
signed:

